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Oifig Ceannasaí na Seirbhíse, Scéim Tacaíochta do Thithe Altranais, 
Aonad 8, Bloc 6, Lár-Pháirc Gnó, Cluain Minse, An Tulach Mhór, Co.Uíbh Fhailí 

T: 057 93 18465 R: ultan.hynes@hse.ie  

 
Office of the Head of Service, Nursing Homes Support Scheme, 

Unit 8, Block 6, Central Business Park, Clonminch, Tullamore, Co. Offaly. 
Tel: 057 93 18465 Email: ultan.hynes@hse.ie   

 
 
 
 
 

Deputy Richard Boyd Barrett T.D., 
Dáil Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2. 
 
PQ Number: 28821/24        18th July 2024 
 
 
  
Dear Deputy Boyd Barrett,  
 
 
To ask the Minister for Health the estimated full-year cost of the current levels of nursing home care provided 
through the public health system 
 

 
The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
following Parliamentary Question, which was submitted to this Department for response. 
 
The full year budget assigned to the operation of the Nursing Homes Support Scheme for 2024 is 
€1,179m.  The Nursing Homes Support Scheme currently supports 23,194 residents in long term 
residential care at public and private HIQA registered nursing homes across the country.   
 
The budget figure provided does not include costs associated with short-stay residential care services. 
 
I hope this clarifies the position. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
_____________________ 
Ultan Hynes 
Head of Service – Nursing Homes Support Scheme 
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